
STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

Murphy Hall A-239
Monday, February 4th, 2013
Attendees Present:











Graduates:
Meg Babakhanian (Chair), Alison Winje, Randy Mai, 
Undergraduates: 
Jas Kirt, John Joanino, Mallory Valenzuela, Darren Ramalho
Administration:
Kathleen Copenhaver, Associate Registrar
Christine Wilson, Director of the Graduate Student Resource Center

Nancy Greenstein, Director of Police Community Services

Faculty: 

Kym Faull, Semel Institute professor
Ex-Officio: 

Rebecca Lee-Garcia, Academic Planning and Budget

SFAC Advisor: 
Marilyn Alkin, Special Assistant – Student Affairs
Attendees Absent:
Graduates: 

MaryTheresa Pendergast

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m.

Handouts:
· Agenda for February 4th
· Draft minutes from January 28th 
· Application for new committees to apply for compensation
· Application for compensation letter to the Chancellor
· Events Office funding request
Approval of Agenda:

· A motion to approve the agenda passed unanimously. 
Review of the Minutes:

· A motion to approve the 1/28/2013 minutes without amendment passed unanimously. 
* The committee entered an executive session *
Unit Review Subcommittees
Career Center
· There was a unanimous vote for Chairperson Meg Babakhanian and Randy Mai to meet with Vice Chancellor Janina Montero and Monroe Gorden to clarify SFAC funding guidelines for academic course funding with 20000 funding. 
· Major concerns were #9 and #3 on the rubric. The subcommittee felt they could have done better demonstrating how students were affected by their programs, and how many students utilize their programs. 
· Christine Wilson asked how the subcommittee assessed the quality of their services, #8. Jas Kirt responded that they were awarded full points for their extensive administration of surveys. 
· It was clarified for the committee that the Career Center serves all students, and additionally there are some departments that choose to allocate resources to school specific career services for their students.
· A summary will be written on each of the unit’s responses once the review of them has concluded, which will be sent back to the units with recommendations for the future. It was decided that providing the units with more formal feedback will be helpful for everyone. Feedback for units in student affairs will be sent to the Vice Chancellor, and other units will have feedback sent to their director or other senior administrator. 
Student Legal Services

· This unit lost several points on #8, #4, and #6a, and there were no additional questions for this unit.
Central Ticket Office

· This unit was very thorough and clear with the majority of their responses and lost few points. There were no major issues with their responses. This unit was awarded 43/45 points, and their outreach efforts were especially praised.
· There was some question over how their student workers were hired (as the student service fee funded portion of this unit is their two student workers). 
Early Childhood Care and Education

· This unit received a very low final score, owing to the extreme lack of detail in their responses. This unit receives a lot of student service fee funds, but has historically not communicated well with the committee. 
· SFAC is going to let them know that their response was inadequate, and request that they send more information. The unit needs to give them more information before they will be able to make decisions about future funding requests. 
· It was re-iterated that the question is not about whether or not the unit is doing a good job, but how they are not demonstrating how they are serving students with their funding. 

Graduate Student Resource Center

· The subcommittee felt that the GSRC responses to the questionnaire were a model for the ideal report, and it received a final score of 44/45. Kathleen Copenhaver brought up that she had the benefit of the rubric as she completed the report, and that it may be advantageous for future units to have access to the same materials so that they can understand the questions the committee is most concerned about. 
Compensation Policy:
· John Joanino presented the modified letter to the Chancellor regarding compensation policy, and the modified application for compensation. The entire committee reviewed the documents. 
· There were several small edits to the wording of the document. There was some confusion over the use of “developing” vs “new” committees. John Joanino clarified for the committee that new committees would not be the ones applying for compensation, but rather established committees with a history of adding value to the campus and student body. For example, the Student Activities Center Board of Governors. 
· The motion to submit the letter to the Chancellor passed unanimously.
Council on Student Fees

· UC Davis has chosen to resign from the Council on Student Fees, due to a lack of control of funds by their SFAC. It was clarified that while SFACs exist at every UC, it is not mandatory for each SFAC to join the CSF.
· A director of UCSA was hired, and it has made the meetings more effective. There will not be another increase next year in the fees that the SFACs pay to participate in the CSF. 
· VC Janina Montero came to the CSF meeting and gave a brief overview of UC concerns. Because proposition 30 passed, obviously the UCs are in a better position than they would otherwise have been, and she also touched on freezing tuition increases for 2013/14. She spoke briefly about the UCSHIP situation. UCLA just joined UCSHIP 2 years ago, and there is a lot of concern as rates increase that it will place an undue burden on students. 

· Christine Wilson informed the committee that UCSHIP (the combined student health insurance plan) is significantly over budget. Because of this, everyone’s premiums will increase significantly over the next two years. There is also a lifetime cap on the amount of benefits a student can receive from UCSHIP insurance, which has had a detrimental effect on students with chronic conditions or who have had catastrophic accidents or illnesses. 

· Christine Wilson went on to explain that a variety of factors went in to the SHIP deficit, including the fact that students can now stay on their parent’s insurance plan until they are 26, so far fewer students (including graduate students) are enrolling in school health insurance. SHAC has been very involved in this issue, and lobbied against UCLA joining UCSHIP. 

· VC Montero also spoke about student enrollment, including that UCLA had nearly 100,000 undergraduate applicants this year. UCLA will increase its rate of acceptance for international and out of state students, and hold its level of California residents constant. Some campuses, including UCLA, took so many students in that they can no longer provide enough services or classes for them. They are now forced to decrease their rate of acceptance for transfer students because of the freshmen admissions boost from 2years ago.
· The governor now attends every UC regents meeting, and the government has been more involved with the UCs since the passage of proposition 30. 
· The CSF wants to standardize SFAC functions across the UCs, including unit reviews, technology fees, etc. They also want a comprehensive accounting of student referenda on the UCLA campus and whether or not SFAC had input on them. Chairperson Meg Babakhanian raised the concern that these were questions that should be directed to student government rather than SFAC. UCLA has fewer student referenda than the other UC campuses, and the other campuses have more input and control over referenda. 

· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian informed the committee that CSF had asked for an extensive amount of evaluation material that the units provide to SFAC, among other data. Christine Wilson advised the committee to ask for a detailed summary of what they would be doing with the data they requested once they got it, and what the final product would be that came out of it. She added that if they are unable to provide enough detail in their summary with specific dates and outcomes, that they should deny the request.
· CSF now has 2 phone conferences per quarter, and one in-person meeting per year. 
*The Committee Exited Executive Session*
Adjournment:

· Meeting was adjourned at 12:00 PM
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